
Edwardsburgh Cardinal - Community Improvement Plan (CIP) Study Survey Results Overview
Key Notes
Survey date: April 23 to May 12, 2025
# Respondents: 145

Key Takeaways
Survey results indicated that 95% of respondents had never used a program. Primary reasons for lack of use were that respondents (almost 60%) were unaware of the programs, 
while 27% indicated that the programs were not available in their geographical location.
Overall respondents indicated that the programs would benefit from stronger promotion to raise awareness about the programs available as well as expanding the boundaries for 
the programs.

74% of respondents indicated support for programs for affordable and attainable housing and highlighted the need for housing options for young people and seniors. Funding for the 
creation of Additional Residential Units were also highlighted as a area for consideration.

Which of the following best describes you? (Select all that apply) If you have not used any CIP programs, what are the main reasons you have not 
applied?



How familiar are you with the Township’s current 
Community Improvement Plans (CIPs) for Cardinal and 

Spencerville?

The Township is looking for ways to support more 
affordable and attainable housing. This could include 
offering incentives for things like additional residential 
units (e.g., basement apartments or garden suites). 

Affordable and attainable housing is beneficial for families 
of all sizes, and at various stages of life. Do you think that 
these types of programs are needed in your community?

If you are aware of the programs available through these 
Community Improvement Plans (CIPs), how did you first 

hear about them?

If you have used a CIP program, how satisfied where you with the program and 
funding?

What goals do you think the Township’s new Community Improvement Plan should 
focus on most? (Choose up to three)


